# SUMMARY OF ACTION MAYOR'S COMMITTEE ON DISABILITY CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 200 LINCOLN AVENUE THURSDAY, MARCH 21, 2019 10:00 AM

ITEM	ACTION	<u>PAGE</u>
CALL TO ORDER		1
ROLL CALL	QUORUM	1
APPROVAL OF AGENDA	APPROVED	1-2
APPROVAL OF MINUTES	APPROVED	2
PUBLIC COMMENTS	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	2-3
NEW BUSINESS - DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION		
RESILIENCE	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	3-5
SENIOR CENTER IMPROVEMENTS AND CAPACITY	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	5-6
OLD BUSINESS		
MCD SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	6
DISCUSS 2019 PRIORITIES	NONE	7
MUCHAS GRACIAS AWARD	POSTPONED	7
ITEMS FROM MEMBERS	NONE 7	
ITEMS FROM STAFF	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	7
Mayor's Committee on Disability	March 21, 2019	Page 1

NEXT MEETING	APRIL 18, 2019	7
ADJOURN	ADJOURNED	7-8

# MAYOR'S COMMITTEE ON DISABILITY CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS **200 LINCOLN AVENUE** THURSDAY, MARCH 21, 2019 10:00 AM

#### 1. **CALL TO ORDER**

The meeting of the Mayors Committee on Disability was called to order by Aurore Bleck, Chair at 10:00 am, on Thursday, March 21, 2019, at the City Council Chambers, 200 Lincoln Avenue, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

#### 2. **ROLL CALL**

#### MEMBERS PRESENT

Aurore Bleck. Chair Victor Hughes Hope Reed Michael Wirth Kathlyne Gish (2 vacancies)

#### **MEMBERS ABSENT**

Nancy Pieters, Excused Miriam Jawhar, Excused

#### OTHERS PRESENT

David Chapman, Staff Liaison Jitka Dekojova, Landscape Architect Sandra Kiersky, PhD Patricia Velasquez, PhD Eugene Rinaldi, City of Santa Fe Senior Services Director Kendra Garcia Mark Garcia Sheila Martinez, Intern, City of Santa Fe Community Services Elizabeth Martin, Stenographer

#### 3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION A motion was made by Chair Bleck, seconded by Ms. Gish, to approve the agenda as presented.

VOTE

The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

# 4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chair Bleck said on page 6 it should say applications.

MOTION

A motion was made by Mr. Wirtz, seconded by Ms. Gish, to approve the minutes as amended.

VOTE

The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

### 5. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Ms. Dekojova introduced herself as a Landscape Architect representing the New Mexico Chapter of American Landscape Architects. We are planning a mobility experience workshop in Santa Fe and are seeking guidance from your group. We did one of these in Albuquerque last year. The purpose is to bring people who shape the environment and policy makers who influence cities and building and put them in an experience of people with disabilities to see how they navigate. We hope they can see how people with disabilities navigate the cities and are then better able to design for them. We use wheelchairs and other means of navigation and have them ride a bus, go in a coffee shop and order coffee and do other regular activities to get a feel for how hard it is to get around to accomplish daily activities if access is not available. After the workshop field experience we have a workshop discussion to talk about the issues and then it is summarized in a document that is submitted to City with our recommendations. This is to start a conversation on how we design a build environment.

Ms. Dekojova said we would like to ask you for any suggestions or if you would like to be involved. We need the City to participate as well.

Chair Bleck asked what part of the City or location would you go to.

Ms. Dekojova said we will have the activities outside. Any suggestions for locations you have would be good.

Chair Bleck suggested downtown.

Ms. Dekojova said we break up into small groups of six to seven. It can involved City Transit as well and we want your City Council to participate.

Mr. Lucero said the Office of Economic Development would be a good contact for you. Rich Brown or Liz Camancho.

Chair Bleck also suggested Ventana de Vida Senior Center as a location.

The Public Works Department of the City was suggested as a partner.

Ms. Dekojova said every two weeks we have a coordination conference call. If any of you would like to join the call we can keep you updated as to our progress and you can be involved.

Mr. Chapman said if anyone would like to participate let him know.

Chair Bleck said David you can represent us.

Ms. Reed asked did the City ask for this training. There are government entities that do sensitivity training similar to this.

Ms. Dekojova said we limit this to only the mobility experience. We do this for educational purposes. Anthony from the Governor's Committee on Disabilities is part of our planning team.

Chair Bleck said thank you so much for informing us of this effort.

Ms. Dekojova thanked the Committee for their time.

#### 6. **NEW BUSINESS - DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION**

#### A. RESILIENCE Patricia Velazquez, PhD, Sandra Kiersky, PhD

Dr. Kiersky said she and Patricia are psychologists in Santa Fe. Victor told us about his proposal to develop a better and more meaningful program for people suffering from trauma and PTSD. She was excited about it. She thought his proposal was terrific and could make a big difference in Santa Fe. It is a small enough community to be able to really do some things. Particularly in the area of trauma. There is a model formed around the thinking about the importance of human relationships. All trauma comes from an overwhelming affect that is not responded to appropriately. There are ways to heal this. It is not an illness or a diagnosis. The sooner you can convene around this the better. If any of our expertise would be helpful we are happy to lend it. There is a lot of work to do to make something happen. Are there any particular things you would want to know from us about this area or concerns.

Dr. Kiersky said she is also a psyconalysist. This particular model of

development is based on relationships as the center of everything we call an emotional difficulty. The impact of the words we use and the way we think about these things as if they are a medical syndrome and that is not really the case. It takes time and you have to retrain people. It does not take the kind of crazy money spending people do now for almost no return. This a wonderful model you could use. It talks about a way trauma can be responded to in order to come back to healthy living. She would be happy to send over some resources and sites if you are interested. It is a model taught in the universities. We had an entire conference on Veterans and stress release initiatives. Recently we had a women's conference in Santa Fe.

Mr. Wirtz asked how was your conference in Santa Fe received.

Dr. Kiersky said it was well received. It was about women and resiliency. This workshop was around the ways in which women group up and limit themselves in ways. We talked about trauma recovery initiatives. Listening is so important.

Dr. Velasquez said she was from Argentina. She works with a lot of clients with health issues, physical issues and accident issues and combat issues. There is a high correlation to what is happening in their bodies and what they are trying to express. She felt she could not go deep enough and that they were trying to express their feelings but could not. Sandra became her mentor and teacher about this new paradigm. We have to make room to look at things in a different way. She started working in that area and now is in practice. In her work at UNM she learned approaches to treat trauma. The reason trauma treatment works is the relationship you have with your patient. If you can help them feel safe enough so they can tell their story that is so helpful and you begin to see the changes and responses. They must learn healthy coping mechanisms rather than unhealthy ones like drugs or alcohol. We work with all sorts of trauma. Isolation is one condition that is very common. You need someone who understands you are very alone. Homelessness is another. Victor's proposal is so different and powerful. There needs to be an approach to meet more people and for long term care. Trauma effects the body as well. In this relationship model we have some group therapies. She has noticed that once you make room for people to share their story and have support around them who validates their feelings and understands what is happening to them it becomes a safe place for them to share their stories.

Chair Bleck asked how are we involved.

Dr. Kiersky said we are both in private practice. This is an approach to dealing with trauma. We have resources we can pass on to you and speakers you could bring to help you understand. A lot is going to depend on the overall plan. These are big projects.

Mr. Lucero said based on last meeting there were a couple of steps we would like to take such as holding public hearings to get feedback from the community and stake holders. Then based on that the next step would be applying for some grants to

conduct market research. That is where he thinks they would be of value. We can hire clinicians to look at the gaps in service and what is working and create a healthier ecosystem and a safe place for people with disabling trauma. We have to discuss this as a Committee and have a timeline and process. They are two wonderful resources who have agreed to help as much as possible. He would like to keep them in the loop in this process.

Ms. Gish said in her personal experience with trauma she has seen the value of peer support and peer support workers. In several meetings in Santa Fe Peer Support Workers are brought up over and over as being most helpful. She has been trying for four years to become a Peer Support Worker. The only place to go for training is Albuquerque. You have to be licensed. Systems need to utilize that incredible resource. Also she is seeing a lot of models we are learning about in her Masters of Social Work Program, but they are not teaching us in any way about how to deal with people with disabilities.

Dr. Kiersky said that permeates every aspect of the system. Once you begin to change some parts of the system more parts get changed.

Dr. Velasquez said fitting into a box is not appropriate. Experiences are unique and need to be addressed individually. She used to work at the Santa Fe Guidance Center. They have a lot of peer support there.

Chair Bleck said thank you very much.

# B. SENIOR CENTER IMPROVEMENTS AND CAPACITY Eugene Rinaldi, Senior Services Division Director

Mr. Rinaldi said he brought a power point presentation that he passed out to the Committee members. The power point presentation is herewith attached to these minutes as Exhibit "1".

Mr. Rinaldi informed the Committee of his work experiences and his experiences with the care of his mother. He then reviewed the power point presentation.

Chair Bleck said at last meeting it was said that transportation is so overwhelmed that now the senior van is mostly only doing medical appointment transportation. Is that true.

Mr. Rinaldi said the Act emphasized that we transport people to medical and food resources. We transport to other sites if we have time and space. We take people to work and court. That is just not our focus. Medical and food are the priorities.

Chair Bleck said she has used the service and it is great.

Mr. Rinaldi said we are looking at trying to expand hours. It is an economic issue. We would like to try to be open at least to 7:00 pm. We want to make sure if we do that it would be used.

Ms. Gish said the hours have been an issue for her mom and she has the issue of trying to get up into the van. Also ADA compliant vans are needed.

Mr. Rinaldi said we are purchasing five new vans that are cut so you step up into them and that makes it easer for the passenger to get in. Four of the vans a handicapped accessible.

Chair Bleck said thank you so much.

#### 7. OLD BUSINESS

#### A. MCD SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

**Plan Review.** Ms. Reed reported that she and Victor met today on the Silar Road improvements. We had some concerns and voiced them David is getting plans for the Sheraton Bus Stop. Keith says the plans are 100% complete and they have taken care of our previous concerns. We will see how that goes.

**RTS Subcommittee.** There was a lengthy discussion on this item and it was decided to hold off on this issue for the time being.

**Housing Subcommittee.** Ms. Gish reported that her mom is trying to get into senior housing. She went from number 32 to number 25 in a year on the wait list. It is a real problem.

Transportation Subcommittee. Chair Bleck said the Transit Advisory Board met last month and will not meet this month. There is a new holiday schedule. There will be seven days with no service. They are working on their budget and expect that it will go through as is since everything they do is critical. They are still tweaking the route match program and will be working on a service development plan this summer. They want to incorporate more local transportation. There have been updates to the southside bus to meet the Railrunner to Albuquerque. On staffing they have not lost anyone else and are bringing in more than they are losing. Over 40 people started on March 11<sup>th</sup>. Paratransit is fully staffed. Bus ridership is down and that is a national trend. The customer complaints system is working well. They are trying to stay on top of the complaints.

#### B. DISCUSS 2019 PRIORITIES

There was no discussion on this item.

#### C. MUCHAS GRACIAS AWARD

This presentation was postponed until the April meeting.

#### 8. ITEMS FROM MEMBERS

None.

#### 9. ITEMS FROM STAFF

Mr. Chapman reported that Anthony Alarid from the Governor's Committee will be our speaker in April. In May the people from the technical assistance program will be here to talk about assistance equipment. They will bring some with them for us to see and try. David McQuarie will be at our April meeting to receive his award. We are scheduled for the Mayor to present that award to him. He is attending a session on disaster preparedness for disabled people. We got a lot of money from the legislature this year for the Airport, downtown restrooms, solar City buildings, a southside teen center and road improvements. He will be working on all those agreements so he can turn those projects over to the project managers. He is working with the Mayors office on the new members for the Committee. We have six applications for the openings.

Chair Bleck said Nancy is planning to come to the meeting and resign.

Mr. Wirtz said he would like to make recommendations on integrated pest control to the Mayor. The City of Santa Fe has an opportunity to be a model City if they follow the IPM Resolution passed in 2001. He will draft something on deficiencies for the Committee to look at for the next meeting.

Mr. Lucero said he wanted to try to do some things locally, but there are always barriers. It comes down to time commitment. He would like to put forward a vision.

## 10. NEXT MEETING APRIL 18, 2019

#### 11. ADJOURN

There being no further business before the Committee the meeting adjourned at 12:12 pm.

Aurore Bleck, Chair	
EM	
Flizabeth Martin Stenographer	